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Year 6 Assembly and SATs Meeting 

Thank you to all the year 6 parents/carers that 

attended the assembly and the SATS meeting this 

morning. It was great to see you all. 

Well done to Ms Oz and Year 6 for 

their poetry recital and celebrating the 

life and work of Benjamin Zephaniah. 

As I said this morning the quality of 

the children’s poetry is outstanding, 

we certainly have future writers, poets 

and play writers at Benthal.  

Arrangement for Collecting Pupils after School 

Please be reminded that you need to inform the school office if you 
are not able to collect your child and have arranged for someone 
else to collect them. We will need to know in advance the name of 
the person collecting your child as only people named on the list for 
collection are allowed to pick up children from school. 



DATES TO REMEMBER 

Reception & Year 1 School fluoride 
Varnish Programme  
29th January at 9.30am 
Residential trip to Spain  - Eligible Year 4 and 5 
5th-9th of February 
Holiday Activity and Food Programme 
2nd April-5th April  
Kench Hill Residential Trip—Year 5 
7th May -10th May 
Cuffley Residential Trip—Year 6 
22nd May — 25th May 
Inset Days 2023/24 
3rd of June 2024 
24th of July 2024 

SCHOOL TERMS 
Spring Term  
9th January-28th March (school ends at 1.30pm, 
no playcentre) 
Spring Half Term 
12th February-16th February  
Easter Break 
29th March-14th April 
Summer Term 
15th April-23rd July (school ends at 1.30pm, no 
playcentre) 
Summer Half Term 
27th May-31st May 

 

Nursery—in Cherry (our 2-year old nursery class) we have been settling in 
and enjoying our wonderful new classroom! Please contact the school 
office if you have a 2-year old who would like a morning place from 9-12.  

 

Mulberry—In Mulberry nursery we have been learning about different 
types of transport. We have really enjoyed the story 'Please Don't Chat to 
the Bus Driver' 

We have used large cardboard boxes to make our own bus and car to play 
in and have created a new display for our classroom wall.  

 

 

 

 

Year 2—Elder class have been writing their very own stories! The children 
learnt about the features of a narrative  and have included them in their 
stories. 

Year 3 -  In our Science lessons, year 3 have been learning about rocks. 
Children have been deeply fascinated and have exhibited genuine scientific 
curiosity in our outdoor environment.  

 

 

 

Year 4  - we have been learning about sound. This week we have explored 
how sound travels through different materials. We have also predicted 
(and then tested!) which instrument would be the loudest and which one 
the quietest.  

Year 5 have been investigating how we can slow down falling objects 
using air resistance.  

 

 

 

 

Year 6  -  We read and performed the narrative poem 'The Highwayman' 

during Literacy.  

CURRICULUM NEWS 

15-hours funded childcare for 2-Year Olds   

Parents who work and earn the equivalent of 16 hours 
a week at the national Minimum Wage and earn less 
than £100,00 adjusted net income per year, are enti-
tled to 30 hours free childcare a week for children aged 
three to four. Please use the link below to apply 

https://portal.learningtrust.co.uk/Synergy/Enquiries/
Citizen/EarlyYears.aspx 

Now Benthal 2 year old nursery is open from 9am-

12pm for entitled children e.g. Income support; job 

seekers allowance, employment & support allowance; 

tax credits; universal credit; NASS Support; working tax 

credit. 2 year olds can also get free childcare if they 

are looked after by a local council, they have an EHC 

plan; Disability Living allowance or they have left care 

under a special guardianship order, child arrangements 

order or residence order. 

From April 2024, the funding for 15hrs for 2 year 

olds will extend to working parents. 

Your child will turn 2 years old before 1st of April 2024;  

You earn at least £8,670 a year and less than 

£100,000 a year adjusted net income, which is your 

income after some tax reliefs and deductions;  If you 

are a couple you both will need to earn between these 

amounts. 

We will have part-time (morning and afternoon) and full

-time nursery places from April 2024 in our 2-year old 

nursery, so please apply early to secure your preferred 

session. 

https://portal.learningtrust.co.uk/Synergy/Enquiries/Citizen/EarlyYears.aspx
https://portal.learningtrust.co.uk/Synergy/Enquiries/Citizen/EarlyYears.aspx

